Diversity Residency Advisory Committee
2/14/2022
Present: Victor Jones, Sara Benson, Mara Thacker, Clara Chu, Kelli Trei, Sarah Dahlen, Atoma Batoma, Chris Wiley, 
Guest: Jennifer Nelson
Notetaker: Hannah Williams
Box folder - https://uofi.box.com/s/wz44mvcizwxinv2n1xnycctblfugin6n 

Agenda

· Guest- Jennifer Nelson, assistant professor in The College of Education
· Exempt_letter_libraries.pdf
1. Proposals 
· We have 10 – https://uofi.box.com/s/awy5ixrdz0b95360abtjauxmynd9ic59 
2. Proposal Evaluation 
· Clara brought up idea of “head, heart, and hand” when evaluating proposals
· Head meaning how the unit is addressing the knowledge the resident would bring 
· Heart focusing on how the resident would enhance voices as well as dispositions/attitudes 
· Hand would be the actions the resident would contribute as well as the unit contributing to the learning of the resident 
· Sara B. expressed concern for RIS position due to upcoming merger causing instability 
· Concern for digital strategies position due to it being a unit of one and potential lack for mentorship and community
· Kelli agreed with Sara’s concern about RIS
· Mara noted a concern with the RBML positions having previously gone forth to budget groups in different iterations and there does not appear to be much consideration given to DEIA in current positions
· Chris agreed with Mara’s concern  
· Sara B. noted the RBML is not a new position and attention needs to be paid to if the unit has considered what mentorship would be available 
· Mara brought up that the residencies are also filling critical positions but there needs to be more work done to tie it to a DEIA component rather than simply filling unit need
· Clara noted that just because one person in a unit is already addressing diversity does not mean that more should not be brought in as this provides opportunities to more innovative  
· Sara B. brought up a conflict of interest in working with units that have submitted proposals and noted individuals with conflicts should recuse themselves from voting and also from the discussion as it influences people being able to be open about their evaluations 
· Clara agreed with this as it could prevent people from speaking freely  
· Kelli brought up concerns with hiring for roles that are not guaranteed to exist as it could cause issues with hiring in the future 
· Anyone who is involved with writing a proposal should be recused from discussing it and voting on it 
· Atoma and Clara noted that if people are able to view others’ rankings prior to the next meeting then it could be biasing
· Those who are recused will still rank the proposals and provide commentary on strengths/weaknesses of proposals but scores will not be counted
3. Next steps
i. Follow up with Selected Units
ii. Send position description draft to EC
iii. Evaluation of proposals
· Evaluate each proposal using the rubric and rank 1-10
· Complete your evaluations by Tuesday, 2/22 and upload them to box
· Evaluations will be discussed at next meeting on Thursday, 2/24 at noon

